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December 20, 2019 

 

 

NOTICE ACKNOWLEDGING TARIFF FILING WITHDRAWAL 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Cascade Natural Gas 

Corporation, Docket UG-190775 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On September 13, 2019, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade or Company) filed with 

the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) revisions to its tariff 

Schedule 583, Temporary Federal Income Tax Rate Credit, (Tariff Filing) for rates effective 

November 1, 2019.  

 

On October 24, 2019, the Commission heard this matter at its regularly scheduled open 

meeting, and later that day entered Order 01, Complaint and Order Suspending Tariff 

Revisions (Order 01). Order 01 concluded that the proposed tariff revisions warrant further 

investigation and provided notice that the Commission may hold hearings at such times and 

places as may be required to adjudicate any contested issues. 

 

On December 18, 2019, Cascade filed with the Commission a Notice of Withdrawal of Tariff 

Filing (Notice of Withdrawal). In the Notice of Withdrawal, Cascade states that the Tariff 

Filing was intended to true up the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act benefit amount that Cascade over-

refunded to customers in compliance with Order 06, Final Order Rejecting Tariff Sheets 

(Order 06) in UG-170929. Cascade further states that following the open meeting and Order 

01, Cascade consulted with Commission staff regarding a different approach to recovering 

the over-refunded amount and now intends to include it in the annual true-up of Schedule 

582, which will be filed in mid-September 2020. Cascade requests the Commission 

acknowledge its Notice of Withdrawal and close this docket. 
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THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the September 13, 2019, revisions to tariff 

Schedule 583, Temporary Federal Income Tax Rate Credit have been withdrawn and 

this docket is now closed. 

 

 

 

 

MARK JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 

 


